
 

 

October 15, 2021 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

The purpose of this letter is to explain that a temporary certificate in Nebraska has a different meaning than 
other states. The temporary certificate defined in state statute and in rule only applies to someone who has 
not completed the human relations training which a specific requirement for Nebraska applicants. There may 
not be an exact comparison for this certificate type.  

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions on this certificate type. I can be reached at 402-471-
0738 or at clayton.waddle@nebraska.gov. 

Sincerely, 

 

Clayton L. Waddle 
Director – Educator Certification 
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